50th ANNIVERSARY WICKLOW AND VERNONVILLE W.I.

June 17th, at 2.00 p.m.

was pianist.

There were 75 members and is meant by pasteurized milk. present. The two Life Members Mrs. Wallace Rutherford. of the branch were also in attendance, Mrs. C. B. Turk and Mrs. James Deviney.

The institute' Creed was read by Mrs. Douglas Rutherford, the Institute Ode and the Lord's Prayer being repeated in unison.

The Secretary-Treasurer, Mrs. Floyd Bilcox, read messages of congratulations from the other branches of the West Northumberland District. Members of Branches attending gave congratulatory greetings.

Mrs. Nelson Usher read verses, favourites of the late Canon Nind, in memoriam for departed members.

Mrs. Gordon Finlay, Jr., immediate past president, introduced the guest speaker, Mrs. Wm. Goodfellow of Codrington, the board member representing East and West Northumberland Districts at the Federated Wo-

men's Institutes of Ontario. Mrs. Goodfellow congratulated the members of the branch on attaining their 50th year in W.I. work. She spoke of the A.C.W.W., its founding and its aims. Mrs. Goodfellow reminded her listeners that they are all members of the organization, Associated Country Women of the World, six and a half million rural women from 40 countries. "Coins for Friendship" were explained, their distribution and uses. She said, in conclusion, that there is still much to be done in promoting international understanding and good will. Each member must work at it and do her best.

On behalf of the branch, Mrs. Ralph Simpson thanked the speaker and presented her with a token of their appreciation.

Mrs. Frank Brown, past president of the West Northumberland District, drew the ticket for the quilt made by some of the members, the holder of the winning number being Mrs. Ralph Simpson.

Mrs. M. Rutherford, a former member, conducted a sing song of old-time favourites.

She herself was the hostess for this meeting in retropect. Mrs. Florence Leeming acted as president and Mrs. Douglas Deviney as secretary. The members were Mrs. John Harpley, Mrs. Frank Cooney, Mrs. Nelson Usher, Mrs. Ralph Leeman, Mrs. Gordon Broomfield, Mrs. James Deviney and Mrs. Edward Barlow. The stage was furnished in the manner of a living room of the time with the costumes of the members to match. The ladies, on being greeted by their hostess, exclaimed at the difficulties in harrnessing and driving horses and of how a horseless carriage one of them met, frightened her horse. Flowers in the Institute colours MIS. Nelson Usher recited the of blue and gold were used to weil-known verse beginning, decorate St. Andrew's Church, "Breathes there the man with Vernonville, for the 50th anni- soul so dead, Who never to himversary meeting of the Wicklow- self hath said, 'This is my own, Vernonville branch of the Wo- my rative land".' Mrs. James Demen's Institute on Wednesday, viney reported on Girls' Club activities and Mrs. Leeming con-The newly elected President, ducted the Question Box. Mem-Mr. Donald MacGregor, gave the bers gave answers to such querwelcoming address and Mrs. ies as how to keep the butter Henry Knight, a former member, sweet and fresh; how hot should the water be to scald a pig; what

guests coming from as far east The anniversary meeting closed as Kingston and as far west as with the National Anthem. The Toronto and from many points in Institute Grace was sung and the between. There were 10 past 50th anniversary cake was cut by presidents, 3 former secretaries Mrs. J. G. Waite, assisted by Mrs. and 3 charter members, Mrs. J. Gordon Findley, Sr. A delicious G. Waite, Mrs. Gordon Findlay, lunch was served by the members Sr., and Mrs. Florence Leeming, under the capable supervision of

> Mrs. Clifford Gillespie, in a gown of the early 1900's, told of the forming of the Wicklow-Vernonville Branch at a meeting held at the home of Mrs. Wilbur Winter, in May, 1914. The first president was Mrs. J. G. Waite, the first secretary was Mrs. Eldred Lean (formerly Miss Florence) Hall). Mrs. Gillespie told how much of the work done in the early years was directed toward the war effort of World War I.

From information obtained from old minute books, Mrs. Gillespie wrote and produced a skit using the minutes of the October meeting of 1917 as a basis for her characters and their speeches.

50th ANNIVERSARY WICKLOW AND VERNONVILLE W.I.

of blue and gold were used to well-known verse beginning, decorate. St. Andrew's, Church, Brieathes there the man with Vernonville, for the 50th anni- soul, so dead, Who never to himversary meeting of the Wicklow- self hath said, 'This is my own, Vernonville branch of the Wo- my native land'.' Mrs. James Demen's Institute on Wednesday, viney reported on Girls' Club

Mr. Donald MacGregor, gave the bers gave answers to such querwelcoming address and Mrs. ics as how to keep the butter Henry Knight, a former member, sweet and fresh; how hot should

There were 75 members and is meant by pasteurized milk. guests coming from as far east The anniversary meeting closed as Kingston and as far west as with the National Anthem. The Toronto and from many points in Institute Grace was sung and the between. There were 10 past 50th anniversary cake was cut by presidents, 3 former secretaries Mrs. J. G. Waite, assisted by Mrs. and 3 charter members, Mrs. J. Gordon Findley, Sr. A delicious G. Waite, Mrs. Gordon Findlay, lunch was served by the members Sr., and Mrs. Florence Leeming, under the capable supervision of present. The two Life Members Mrs. Wallace Rutherford. of the branch were also in attendance, Mrs. C. B. Turk and Mrs. James Deviney.

The Institute Creed was read by Mrs. Douglas Rutherford, the Institute Ode and the Lord's Prayer being repeated in unison.

The Secretary-Treasurer, Mrs. Floyd Bilcox, read messages of congratulations from the other branches of the West Northumberland District. Members of Branches attending gave congratulatory greetings.

Mrs. Nelson Usher read verses, favourites of the late Canon Nind, in memoriam for departed mem-

bers.

Mrs. Gordon Finlay, Jr., immediate past president, introduced the guest speaker, Mrs. Wm. Goodfellow of Codrington, the board member representing East and West Northumberland Districts at the Federated Women's Institutes of Ontario.

Mrs. Goodfellow congratulated the members of the branch on attaining their 50th year in W.I. work. She spoke of the A.C.W.W., its founding and its aims. Mrs. - Goodfellow reminded her listeners that they are all members of the organization, Associated Country Women of the World, six and a half million rural women from 40 countries. "Coins for Friendship" were explained, their distribution and uses. She said, in conclusion, that there is still much to be done in promoting international understanding and good will. Each member must work at it and do her best.

On behalf of the branch, Mrs. Ralph Simpson thanked the speaker and presented her with a token of their appreciation.

Mrs. Frank Brown, past president of the West Northumberland District, drew the ticket for the quilt made by some of the members, the holder of the winning number being Mrs. Ralph Simpson.

She herself was the hostess for this meeting in retropect. Mrs. Florence Leeming acted as president and Mrs. Douglas Deviney as secretary. The members were Mrs. John Harpley, Mrs. Frank Cooney, Mrs. Nelson Usher, Mrs. Ralph Leeman, Mrs. Gordon Broomfield, Mrs. James Deviney and Mrs. Edward Barlow. The stage was furnished in the manner of a living room of the time with the costumes of the memhers to match. The ladies, on being greeted by their hostess, exclaimed at the difficulties in harrhessing and driving horses and of liow a horseless carriage one of them met, frightened her horse. · Flowers in the Institute colours Mr s. Nelson Usher recited the June 17th, at 2.00 p.m. activities and Mrs. Leeming con-The newly elected President, ducted the Question Box. Memwas pianist. the water, be to scald a pig; what

Profit Charles and an allegate to

Mrs. M. Rutherford, a former member, conducted a sing song of old-time favourites.

Mrs. Clifford Gillespie, in a gown of the early 1900's, told of the forming of the Wicklow-Vernonville Branch at a meeting held at the home of Mrs. Wilbur Winter, in May, 1914. The first president was Mrs. J. G. Waite, the first secretary was Mrs. Eldred Lean (formerly Miss Florence Hall). Mrs. Gillespie told how much of the work done in the early years was directed toward the war effort of World War I.

From information obtained from old minute books, Mrs. Gillespie wrote and produced a skit using the minutes of the October meeting of 1917 as a basis for her characters and their speeches.